Regular Meeting
Board of Education

November 9, 2015

7:00 PM

This regular meeting opened with roll call.  Bauder, Derek Knobloch, Lee, and Metzger were present.  Kyle Knobloch was absent.  Principal Jiskoot was also in attendance.

Motion # 2297
Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Bauder to approve the agenda.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Miranda Metzger spoke to the Board about the TAG student trip to Hawaii.  Metzger said that there were four students that went on the academic trip.  Miranda then spent time reviewing a presentation that the students developed upon their return.  She said the Hawaii trip was an eight day trip and was open to 9th-12th grade students.  They did fundraising, but students still had to pay a portion of the cost.  In the future, Miranda would like to schedule another trip, possibly in 2018 and possibly to the British Isles.  
Motion # 2298

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Knobloch to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board formally recognized the following Students of the Month:  Alex Kooistra-Academics, Kira Immeker-Arts, Izzy Warner-Service, and Cole Joachim-Sportsmanship.

The heard the second reading of Board Policy # 501.7 – International Students.

Motion # 2299

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Metzger to approve Board Policy # 501.7 as presented.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Principal Jiskoot spoke to the Board about the proposed changes to the Good Conduct Policy.  Jiskoot said that the administration had just received some additional direction from legal counsel and that he would like to wait for Board action of the policy until December.  Jiskoot did review the Policy as it is written and answered Board questions.  No action of the Policy was taken.
The Board walked through the new secure entrance/office addition and looked at a new school bus that had just arrived.

Motion # 2300
Moved by Bauder and seconded by Knobloch to adjourn this regular meeting at 8:30 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for December 14th at 7:00 PM.
